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Welcome to this week’s newsletter  
  
This week has seen snow, sun and satellites! With the cold clear skies, we were able to get a fantastic   
photograph of the Starlink Satellites (see below left).  
 

 
  

Year 11 are now in the run up to their next set of mocks and have started their planned intervention 
sessions. This includes form time interventions for English and Maths and further opportunities after 
school. We encourage good attendance to these sessions as they make a very big difference to outcomes. 
We were delighted to see so many at Wednesday’s Maths ‘strive for 5’ session (above right). 
 
 

  
  

 

Friday 19th January 2024 

 

Although the snow has now gone, it is still very cold so we 
encourage students to wrap up warm. Mrs Spooner has 
launched a coat drive to offer families a coat, free of 
charge if they need one. I know that this has prompted 
questions about whether we can reintroduce lockers. I 
have answered this question more fully later in this 
newsletter.   
 
Questions and feedback from parents are always 
welcome. However, if you have a complaint or grumble, 
please come directly to us. This is the only way we can 
ensure you will get an appropriate response.   
 
 



The Flegg Community Garden  
This week, Matt and Graham from the Papillon Project were back at Flegg working with students in our 
community garden. The students were planting fruit trees and unloading the muck to be used in the beds 
to prepare for March time when we will be planting seeds. The apple trees have been donated by the East 
of England Orchards and Apples Project so a big thank you to them!  
  
We are looking at how we can extend this project this year and would like to ‘grow’ help from our local 
community so that the garden can be used even when Matt and Graham aren’t here. If you are able to 
donate either your time on a regular basis or some materials (seeds, plants, tools etc), we’d love to hear 
from you. Please contact principal’s office to let us know  
(principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk)  
  

  
  
 

 

Music Activities – Opportunities  
We offer a range of music activities here at school, with opportunities for all year groups at lunchtime and 
in the afternoons.   
 

  
 

 

 

We also encourage students to participate in local and 

regional music ensembles. Dr Butler and Mrs Sexton can 

offer advice about suitable activities for your experience 

level and musical style, including online ensembles and 

courses. At the moment Norfolk Youth Choir are 

recruiting, so please see the attached poster for more 

information if you would like to sing as part of a large 

group.  



Today, a group of Year 9 students are working hard to develop their playing skills prior to a song-writing 
workshop with IE Music this afternoon: we look forward to hearing their songs soon and hope that they 
will continue to get involved with school music activities. A full write-up of this enrichment activity will be 
in next week’s newsletter.  
 

 
  
  

 
 

Why don’t students have access to lockers anymore?  
In an ideal world, we would be able to offer every student a locker or a space within the school to leave 
their coat for the day. This is something that we have looked at several times over the past few years but 
are unable to find a solution for.  
 

The old lockers were removed during the covid pandemic for the purposes of social distancing. The lockers 
were very old and rusty and constituted a health and safety risk; as the number of students in the school 
has grown, putting lockers into narrow corridors causes overcrowding and could be very dangerous. 
The academy is built to house 900 students, so we would need to have many lockers. Otherwise, it would 
become a lottery and some students would miss out. Unfortunately, there is no suitable space on our site 
for this and outside spaces aren’t a viable option because of the weather. 
 

Coat hooks were removed from outside classrooms around 15 years ago, again for health and safety 
reasons after an unpleasant incident in another school where a student was severely injured after being 
pushed into one. 
 
We will keep considering further options and ideas and let you know if we manage to come up with a 
solution. 
 

Questions for the Trust  
Do you have a question for Ormiston Academies Trust? Would you like to find out more about their role in 
terms of support and governance of our academy? If so, why not submit a question for our education 
director, Mr Aron Whiles? We will collate the questions and answers and publish them in a future edition 
of this newsletter.  
  

PSHE 
This week students are studying: 
Year 7 Body image and the media 
Year 8 Relationship break ups 
Year 9 Why do sexism, gender prejudice  
and stereotypes still exist? 
Year 10 Bullying and body shaming 
 
 
 

Yours Questions answered 

 



 
 
 

 Form time Lunchtime After school for invited 
students  
3:00 – 4:00pm unless 
stated otherwise 

After school for all 
students 
3:00 – 4:00pm unless 
stated otherwise 

Mon 
 

Personal revision – all students 
Targeted English and maths 
intervention 

Targeted English 
intervention 

 
 
 

 

Tue 
 

Personal revision – all students 
Targeted English and maths 
intervention 
 

Targeted English 
intervention 
 

 
 
 

Private Study Room 11  

Science 

Art: 3:00pm – 4:30pm 
History and Geography 
catch up 

Wed 
 

Personal revision – all students 
Targeted English, maths and 
science intervention 
 

Targeted English 
intervention 
French Revision 
 

Maths: Strive for 5 
English: Masterclass 7+  
 

Private Study Room 15  

French Revision Room 

36 

Art: 3:00pm – 4:30pm 

Thur 
 

Personal revision – all students 
Targeted English, maths and 
science intervention 
 

Targeted English 
intervention 
 

Maths: Masterclass 7+ 
English: Strive for 5 
Music: 3:05pm – 4:30pm 

Private study Room 11 
 

Fri 
 

  Music: 3:05pm – 4:30pm 
 

Private Study Room 11 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Aspiration  

Year 11 revision and intervention timetable – Spring 1 



   
 

 
 

 

 

Letter from Norfolk Constabulary 



       

   

 

    To find out more go follow National Online Safety on Facebook www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  

Online Safety advice for parents and carers 

http://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety


Dates for your diary 
Thursday 8th February 3.30pm-6.30pm Year 9 Progress Evening 
Friday 9th February Year 9 DTP and Men ACWY vaccinations 
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd February Half Term 
Friday 15th March Non School uniform day for Easter Fayre 
Saturday 16th March 10am-4pm Easter Fayre 
Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April Easter Holidays  
 
 
With kind regards,  

 

Mrs Jane Bennett, Principal                           

 
 
 
 

    

Community Events & Notices 


